
 
From: Nick Detelich [mailto:ndetelich@depcompower.com]  
Sent: Saturday, May 06, 2017 9:15 PM 
To: Bachman, Melanie <Melanie.Bachman@ct.gov> 
Cc: Baldwin, Kenneth <KBALDWIN@RC.com> 
Subject: CT30 Soloar Project Sprague, CT- Sat 6 May Update 

 
Melanie- 
  
                Hope your weekend is going well. I wanted to give you an update on what has taken place 
since my email Last night. Attached are a few photos of the changes from yesterday evening and the 
ones made today. Below is a summary. 
  
Today we completed following modifications are being installed today: 
  

       Expanding the western half of retention Basin SB-3. Doubling its current capacity. 
       Installation of a series of retention ponds approx. 20’ X 20’ X 5’ on the downstream side of the 

overflow. These ponds will tear drop once full into the next pond. Giving this area even more 
storage capacity in addition to reducing the flow velocity of any discharge from SB-3.      

                
Once the EOR completes a redesign for the basin, DEPCOM will incorporate the new design in the 
field. My intention is to have the EOR onsite Mon/Tues giving them time to turn around a new design 
no later than Thursday. Leaving enough time for review and implementation before EOW. 
  
Cathy Osten is up to spend on what occurred, what changes have been made and DEPCOM’s plan of 
action moving forward. Cathy also stopped in to today, very positive conversation. The only neighbor I 
have had the opportunity to connect with so far is Joe Rainville. I believe at least one additional land 
owner was impacted. I am still working to find out the details. 
  
Moving forward we will be implementing additional monitoring protocols. In addition to the weekly, 
monthly, and after a significant storm, I am putting together an SOP for our field crew. This will 
include daily checks of the sediment basin across the site, and increased monitoring/personnel during 
weather events. 
  
As additional modifications are made, I will be sure to keep you up to date. 
  
Please let me know if you have additional questions.  
  
Thanks, 
  

 

Nick Detelich, PMP 
9200 E Pima Center Pkwy Suite 180 
Scottsdale, AZ 85258 
Mobile – 319-721-8897 
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